

**INGLEBY GREENHOW PARISH COUNCIL MEETING**  
**Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> September**  
**was held in Ingleby Greenhow & Easby village hall.**

<b>1</b>	<p><b>PRESENT</b>  Cllr T. Sutcliffe (chairman) Cllr T. Hill (vice chairman) Cllr L. Smith, Cllr M. Staples, M B Bowes, Parish Clerk.  The Chairman welcomed N.Y.C.C. Cllr H. Moorhouse, H.D.C. Cllr R. Kirk and Mr P. Finn to the meeting.</p> <p><b>APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE</b>  They were received from Cllr R. Wills, H.D.C Cllr R. Hudson, Stokesley Police.</p>
<b>2</b>	<p><b>OPEN FORUM</b>  No new issues were received</p>
<b>3</b>	<p><b>POLICE REPORT</b>  <b>Officer information collated by PCSO4829 Pete Lewis</b>  The report for the September meeting had been emailed over, but the attachment could not be opened. The Parish Council are expressed their disappointment at the lack of information they received and poor attendance at meetings. The Councillors understand that the Police can not attend all meetings but even one in three would be appreciated.</p>
<b>4</b>	<p><b>TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST</b>  Under the Parish Council's code of conduct of members register of disclosable pecuniary interests.  None were received.</p>
<b>5</b>	<p><b>TO RECEIVE AND CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS</b></p>
<b>5.1</b>	None received
<b>5.2</b>	<p><b>ATKINSON WOOD FARM, EASBY</b>  No new update on building work.</p>
<b>6</b>	<p><b>PLANNING APPLICATION GRANTED BY N.Y.M.N.P.A and H.D.C</b></p>
<b>6.1</b>	<p><b>NYM/2016/0490/NM</b>  <b>Mr M. Sonley. 2 Ingleby Avenue, Ingleby Greenhow.</b>  Non material amendment of planning approval NYM/2016/0192/FL. To allow omission of utility room to side together with retention and enlargement to create kitchen/sunroom/utility. Approved with 6 conditions.</p>
<b>6.2</b>	<p><b>NYM/2016/0488/FL. Ms K. Guille. Beech Croft Old Battersby.</b>  Construction of glazed porch to front elevation. Approved with 3 conditions.</p>
<b>6.3</b>	<p><b>NYM/2016/0475/FL</b>  <b>Mr N. Harker. The Bungalow stone Stoup Hill, Ingleby Greenhow</b>  Alterations raising of height of dwelling and construction of first floor extensions.  Approved with 6 conditions</p>
<b>7</b>	<p><b>Proposed Path Diversion at Bonnie Hill Farm Gt Broughton</b>  <b>Diversion order no 2016/01. Update.</b>  The above order was made on the 27th June 2016. The effect of the Order will be to divert a public footpath running at Bonnie Hill Farm.</p>

	<p>N.Y.C.C. Cllr H. Moorhouse gave an update the N.Y.C.C. Public Right of Way Officer, Andy Brown had been out and look at the diversion and his report was now with H.D.C.</p>
<b>8.</b>	<b>CLERKS REPORT ON ACTION FROM MEETINGS</b>
<b>8.1</b>	<p><b>Highway issues update,</b>  Cllr H. Moorhouse had met with M. Robert from N.Y.C.C. Highways to discuss the issues with Lambs Lane. N.Y.C.C. stated it does not have the money to make major repairs to this road in this years budget or next year. School Bank is scheduled to be repaired in 2017/18.  The Footpaths in Ingleby Greenhow are also scheduled to have work on them and all residents will receive a letter. There are in place drop kerbs where need to go in, it was agreed that a meeting would be held with N.Y.C.C. Highways to discuss this.</p>
<b>8.2</b>	<p><b>Old Battersby</b>  Cllr L. Smith informed the Parish Council that the road in the village, has been marked out with white marking, this may have something to do with the recent road survey which had taken place in the Parish for repairs in 2017/18.</p>
<b>8.3</b>	<p><b>Village Clock, Repair work cost £1200</b>  The Parish Council have received a grant from N.Y.M.N.P.A for 50% (£600) of the repair work, to the village clock. The accepted form was signed and returned to the N.Y.M.N.P.A.. It had been agreed at a previous meeting that the Parish Council would give £300 and the Fawcett Family the other £300.</p>
<b>8.4</b>	<p><b>Fly Tipping</b>  There seen to be a lots of fly tipping in the Parish. On Church Lane a number of tyres had been left, and at the top of Turkeys Nab a large amount of rubbish. The N.Y.M.N.P.A had been contacted about this rubbish who had said that it was up the H.D.C to remove it. Cllr R. Kirk agreed to speck to H.D.C about the rubbish at the top of Turkey Nab, but it was felt that they would have no vehicle capable of going up Turkey Nab.</p>
<b>8.5</b>	<p><b>Footpaths in the Update</b>  <b>Atkinson Wood Farm, Ref 10.56/44/1</b>  The first application for a diversion had been rejected and a new one was to be submitted. Mr Yewdell was cleaning out the avenue of trees. Parish Clerk to contact Ingleby Estate on clarification if the farm is still part of the estate..</p>
<b>8.6</b>	<p><b>Oak Wood to High Farm Easby</b>  Cllr T. Hill gave a report that the replacement sign post is in place but the path up to High Farm is still very difficult to walk.</p>
<b>8.7</b>	<p><b>Dummerhill Farm Ref 10.56/44/1</b>  The Parish Council had received no new update on the unofficial footpath diversion.</p>
<b>8.8</b>	<p><b>Bonnie Hill Farm, Maintain bridge Ref CAMs 60482/ 60483</b>  An email had been received to say that this would be investigated from Waste and Countryside, Business Support administrator, but no name on the email. The Parish Council felt that this was incorrect as all correspondence should have a name and contact and telephone number include..</p>
<b>8.9</b>	<p><b>Footpath from no 33 Battersby Junction to Ingleby Greenhow</b>  The Parish Council had received comments about cows in the field, when anyone walks the footpath and have dogs with them, the cows tend to follow/chase people. The Parish Council felt that people used the footpath at their own risk, and must take care when with dogs.</p>

<b>8.10</b>	<b>Light Fault Details, Unit 011, Marsh Lane.</b> H.D.C are waiting for the electricity board to transfer the electricity supply from the old pole to the new one.
<b>9</b>	<b>N.Y.M.N.P.A</b>
<b>9.1</b>	<b>NEW LOCAL PLAN – FIRST STEPS</b> The North York Moors in 2035, help plan the future of YOUR National Park. Find out more at <a href="http://www.northyorkmoors.org.uk/planning">www.northyorkmoors.org.uk/planning</a>
<b>9.2</b>	<b>WESTERN AREA PARISH FORUM</b> Meeting on Thursday 13 <sup>th</sup> October to be held at Coxwold village hall at 7.15pm. Minutes from meeting held on 21 <sup>st</sup> April.
<b>9.3</b>	<b>Update from Joint Parish Forum 31<sup>st</sup> August at Rievaulx Abbey, Rievaul</b> Cllr T. Sutcliffe, Cllr L. Smith and M B Bowes Parish Clerk attended this meeting.
<b>10</b>	<b>CITIZENS ADVICE HAMBLETON &amp; RICHMONDSHIRE</b> The Parish Council had received letter from them, no action to be taken.
<b>11</b>	<b>COUNCILLORS REPORTS</b>
<b>11.1</b>	<b>Battersby Junction Play Area</b> M B Bowes gave an update, with the grants which had been received there was now two swings horses, see-saw and two set of swings on the play area. Funding had been received from the N.Y.M.N.P.A and the Police which would be to purchased a cradle nest swing. A £1000 had been donated from the Jack Burton Trust and there were three other grants application submitted.
<b>11.2</b>	<b>Coleson Bank Old Battersby – road closure</b> Cllr H. Moorhouse agreed to look into this matter and see if there would be a further closure after March 2017. The Parish Council's support this.
<b>11.3</b>	<b>Saint Andrew Church Yard</b> The Parish Council had received complaint about the state of the church yard. The Parish Council do give £100 toward the upkeep of the churchyard and cutting of the grass, Cllr T. Sutcliffe would discuss work with J. Coverdale of the PCC, about this.
<b>11.4</b>	<b>Verges Cutting</b> It was agreed to have all verges cut for the scheduled last cut of the year.
<b>12</b>	<b>MINTUES</b> The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 12 <sup>th</sup> July 2016 were confirmed as a true record. Proposed by Cllr L. Smith and seconded by Cllr T. Hill all agreed.
<b>13</b>	<b>FINANCIAL REPORT</b>
<b>14</b>	<b>Payment were approved</b>
<b>14.1</b>	Clerk Wages
<b>14.2</b>	Hire of I.G.E.V.H, for Parish Council meeting and also it had been agreed to pay for the hire of the hall for the village show.
<b>14.3</b>	Verge cutting
<b>15</b>	<b>All following Documents have been Circulated to all Councillor's by email</b>
<b>16</b>	<b>RURAL ACTION YORKSHIRE</b> Annual Conference and AGM. Saturday 15 <sup>th</sup> October 9.30am, to be held at Bishopthorpe Village Hall. Bishopthorpe, York
<b>16.1</b>	<b>R.A.Y.Project</b> To look at the potential for community-led housing in North and East Yorkshire.

17	<b>NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL.</b> Hambleton Area Committee Meeting Monday 12 <sup>th</sup> September at 2pm, to be held at The Grand meeting room, County Hall, Northallerton.
18	<b>HAMBLETON, RICHMOND CLINICAL COMMITTEE</b> Governing Body meeting Thursday 22 <sup>nd</sup> September 10am, to be held at Seminar Room, Tennants Harmby, Leyburn
19	<b>RURAL SERVICES NETWORK</b>
20	<b>GOVERNMENT NEWS</b>
21	<b>PUBLIC SECTOR EXECUTIVE</b> Newsletters
22	<b>P.S.E</b> <b>Newsletters</b>
23	<b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</b> 11 <sup>th</sup> October at 7.30pm